Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex

Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a 24 year old lesbian in a four year relationship. I work for Child Protection on a casual basis. My partner and I want to have children and are looking into donor insemination. We have also been foster carers for adolescents. In the meantime we lavish love on our three cats, one dog and two chickens, as well as my partner's mother, who lives with us.
I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as ‘spouse’, ‘partner’ ‘dependent’ , ‘family’ and ‘couple’ redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant ,their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my mental health, relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial status, among other areas of my life.

I have experienced discrimination in the context of social security benefits where the terms ‘partner’, “husband” or “wife”, ‘spouse’ or ‘member of a couple’ does not include same sex couples. I left home at

17 to live with my long term partner of the time. Neither of us could become independent under Centrelink's definition due to marriage or cohabitation because we were of the same sex. This caused us significant financial hardship and we were living well below the poverty line for some time, until we qualified through other means.
Yours sincerely,

Katherine Raymond

